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From: Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB 
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Date: 9 February 2021 
Subj:   Report  
 

1. Because of a holiday in my religious community, I won’t be able to be at your 
meeting on February 17th. I hope to have someone there in my place. 
 

2. I’m delighted that the full complement of Publications staff is now in place. 
Together we are pulling together information and content for the good of the 
District, training SOs-PB, raising up SOs-PB in Divisions that don’t have them, 
and encouraging development of PB in Flotillas and Divisions. 
o Tiffany Townsend - Deputy DSO-PB 
o Roger Bazeley - ADSO-PB (for Photography) 
o Richard Celia - ADSO-PB (for Central California) 
o Vicki Hudson - ADSO-PB (for the Bay Area) 
o Ron Kelley - ADSO-PB (for Northern California) 
o Allison Thompson - ADSO-PB (for the Sierra and Utah) 
 

3. Thanks to all who contributed to the 2020|Q4 issue of Northwind, and thanks to 
all who have shown an interest in reading it! 
 

4. Following up on an issue from last month, I’m aware that you are still unable to 
access the Northwind on the Publications section of our D11nr webpage and 
that there are people who are wanting to be able to find it there; I am still 
asking to get this remedied and hope to have an update for you by next 
month. 


